
1. Bins should not be placed on the kerbside more than 24 hours before 
the scheduled collection day. Empty bins should be brought in within 
48 hours after the collection. Under Council’s Local Law, penalties 
may apply. 

2. Do not overfill bins. Overfull bins attract wildlife, such as cockatoos 
that scavenge and create litter. Residents are responsible for picking 
up litter created from overfull bins where lids are not closed.

3. Bags of household waste sitting next to bins will not be picked up. If 
it doesn’t fit in the bin, wait until the next collection or take it to your 
closest transfer station or waste drop-off site.

 Find your local transfer station at surfcoast.vic.gov.au/transfer

4. Fees will apply for some waste taken to the transfer station, but up 
to 0.5m3 (about a car boot load) of sorted household recycling and 
glass bottles and jars is accepted free of charge.

5. Never put batteries, e-waste, liquids, hot ashes or chemicals in any 
kerbside bins. Check surfcoast.vic.gov.au/otherwaste for other 
recycling and disposal options.

Never miss bin night again!
Download SCRRApp 

surfcoast.vic.gov.au/WasteAndRecycling

• Get reminders about bin night
• View and download your collection calendar
• Search the A-Z waste and recycling guide
• Report a missed collection, or a lost or broken bin
• Receive notifications about service changes, like a truck breakdown, 

code red fire days or an extra collection

AVAILABLE TO DOWNLOAD FREE

Tips on managing your kerbside bins

And remember, ALL food and garden waste from 
your household goes in your FOGO (Food Organics 
and Garden Organics) bin.

Recycling your old bin calendar
Calendar: recycling bin (remove magnet first as it is not recyclable) 

Magnet: landfill bin or glue to your new calendar

Calendar with magnet attached: landfill bin.

Opt in to receive a calendar in 2023
You must opt-in to receive a printed bin calendar 
in October 2023.

Scan the QR or go to surfcoast.vic.gov.au/Optin
Need a calendar in larger print? 
Contact us on 5261 0600 or at info@surfcoast.vic.gov.au


